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Asset Risk Improvement Task Group
A meeting of the Group was held on Tuesday 24th October 2006 at 9.30 a.m.
Present:

F Cooper (FC)



T Fleming (TF)



R Harrison (RH)



R A Hill (Chair) (RAH)



K Newcombe (KN)



P Partow (PP)



J Sulley (JS)



J Thomas (JT)
In attendance:
K Schofield


MINUTES

	1.
	Apologies for absence

No apologies were received.
	

	2.


	Business of the Agenda

There were no items to be unstarred..
	

	3.
	Notes of the meeting held on 8th February and 2nd November 2005.

The minutes were confirmed as correct..
	

	4.

4.1

4.2

4.3

4.4

4.5

4.6
	Matters arising from the last meeting on 24th May 2006.

Security of Buildings (Minute 4.2 24.5.06)

JT reported that with regard to lap-top security the crime level was not sufficient to put a bid in for funds and that funding has been sought to help reduce the most prevalent crime on campus, which is cycle theft.  300 steel ‘D’ clamp locks are currently in store at Charnwood Borough Council.  These are going to be rented to members of the student body for a small deposit and at the end of term they can be returned for re-issue.  This item is now closed.
KN will report to the next meeting on the cost of break-ins on campus.
Fire Risk Assessments (Minute 4.3 24.5.06)
RH reported that the first round of Fire Risk Assessments is complete and that a new audit is just starting.  The majority of areas of concern are to be put to the Health, Safety & Environment Committee.  TF reported that for the University is now in compliance with the law.
PP reported that the cost of all jobs is in the region of £2m and that a priority spreadsheet had been completed.  Most of the work relates to AFD, installing to L2 & P2 level, with a small amount of building work.  A capital application now needs to be made to Operations Sub-Committee. 

FC reported that most Halls were now upgraded to L2, with the exception being Ashby Road Houses and Cayley flats.  These have only domestic fire detectors.

FC reported that there had been an over-spill situation at the start of term, when houses were used but that now they are empty.  PP explained that he had been told by imago to pull Cayley off the priority list of jobs to be completed before the start of term.  TF stated that as Cayley flats were ground floor, they were a relatively low risk.  RAH stated that this was not an issue for this Group, but something that TF should pick up outside this meeting.

RAH queried where we are with BOLD connections.  It was reported that a number of buildings have both old and new AFD systems but that they do not connect anywhere as there is a problem with fibre-optics.  RH reported an incident where the Keith Green Building had been in alarm for 45 minutes and had there actually been a fire the building would have been lost.  Also, had ACE audited the building, they would have given it a AAA.
It was agreed that RAH would have a meeting with Brian Negus to talk about the infrastructure issue from a strategic standpoint and to see if Computing Services are aware of the problem.

RH circulated a priority list for AFD installations and a discussion took place.  It was agreed that the Recommended AFD type be changed to L2 and that the ‘First choice within 3 months’ time-scale will also be reviewed.  Otherwise, it was agreed that the document was extremely helpful.
RAH suggested that the list be looked at in light of longer term plans and the following was agreed:
1. PP and TF to discuss outside the meeting.

2. Start putting project stage bids in to Ops Sub Committee

3. TF to report to the next Health, Safety & Environment Committee

Major Incident Plan (Minute 4.4 24.5.06)

JT reported that it was proving almost impossible to get Departmental Incident Plans from Departments.  He stated that when the new Deputy Health and Safety Officer, Cathy Moore, is settled into her post this can move forward.  Most departments are not willing to go the extra yard and a lot of things are relying on “grace and favour”.  Computers should be the priority of Computing Services.  
It was agreed that Security, Health and Safety, Estates and Computing Services would meet for 2/3 hours to discuss the issue of immediate actions in the event of an incident.  JT to arrange this meeting.
TF to make sure Cathy Moore is aware that this is high on priority list.

RAH commented that the Holywell Park procedure could be used as a template for the main campus.  

Electrical Installation Inspections (Minute 4.5 24.5.06)
PP reported that a policy is now in place that all electrical circuits in all buildings, including temporary structures, are inspected every 5 years.  This item is now closed.
To consider next year’s programme of works based upon our insurer’s Risk Management Programme Report (Minute 6 24.5.06)

Outstanding from previous year

HID lights

The lights in the Sports Hall have been replaced and a survey of all other buildings has been completed and they are all safe.  This item is now closed.

2006/07 tasks agreed at the last meeting

1. Volume 1 of the Major Incident Plan – this was discussed in item 4.3.

2. Development of DVD process, student risk – JT reported that a DVD has been produced but that there were problems when played on PCs.  The DVD is now undergoing technical modifications and will be issued next year.

3. Crime situation in Halls of Residence- computer security – this item is now closed.

4. Kitchen fires in student halls – FC reported that this year a booklet had been written and distributed to students, wardens and sub-wardens have been given training on preventing hall fires, which will cascade down to students.  Concern was expressed that Wardens and sub-Wardens would not report Hall fires to Health and Safety but Security stated that if they received reports of Hall fires they would in turn, report them to the Health and Safety Office.  It was agreed that the Group had identified the risk there was not much else for the Group to do.  This item is now closed.
5. Fire Service regulation change – it was reported that the incident of Fire Service call-outs to false alarms was well down and that we have to continue to be vigilant.  This item is now closed.
To revisit promotion of means of escape procedures to staff/students (Minute 7 24.5.06)

TF reported that Fire Marshall training programmes had been taking place and that Fire Marshalls have been tasked with looking at their own areas.  An e-mail has gone out to departments regarding trial evacuations and if departments are taking longer than 3 minutes to evacuate Health and Safety will revisit.  Warden training has been implemented and Fire Marshall training is taking place and is being audited.  
RH confirmed that signs for assembly points will be erected in the near future.  This item is now closed.
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	5.
	Working at Height

PP expressed concern at the risk of people working on roofs with latch-way systems.  If they were to fall in harnesses the rescue time has to be under 10-15 minutes as suspension trauma can prove fatal.  This issue should be addressed at design stage.  
JS commented that there was another issue regarding working at heights and this was the normal day-to-day activities like climbing up to reach things.  He commented that it was difficult to get basic awareness training in place for everyday things.  

We have fitted latch-way systems retrospectively on some buildings but do not have the rescue plan in place.  Where possible we have fitted handrails.

PP recommended that a programme be put in place over the next few years to eradicate latch-way systems.

RAH stated that he saw this as a Health and Safety issue not one for this Group.  TF commented that he thought all the points raised were valid and it was agreed that TF and PP would liaise to take a report to the Health, Safety and Environmental Committee.

It was also agreed that a rescue plan be put in place as a matter of urgency and PP is to investigate this.


	PP/TF

PP

	6.
	Significant Health and Safety Incidents

TF reported that there had been no significant Health and Safety incidents in the last quarter.

FC reported that a shelf had fallen of a wall in a Hall of Residence but that it was not seen as a latent defect from when the Hall was built.  There had been no injury.  
	

	7.
	Crime Statistics

JT circulated his report to the Group and stated that the report was in line with last year’s figures, with the theft of cycles being the most prevalent crime.  Nothing was identified as requiring the attention of the Group.

	

	8.
	Any other business

TF and RH reported that the Schofield alarm system had failed and stuck in alarm, which necessitated the building being evacuated.  It was queried what the contingency plans permitting occupation to continue are, if this situation were to happen again.  A similar situation had arisen in the ‘W’ Building where contractors had come on site with no notification to Estates and the alarm system could not be re-set.

TF expressed concern that if an alarm system goes down a manual system of raising the alarm needs to be put in place.  A group of people need to be tasked to walk the corridors raising the alarm.
JS commented that in the Wolfson School airhorns had been distributed to Fire Marshalls and in such an incident he sends an e-mail out stating “Please be aware that the FA system is de-activated and if you hear a claxon please evacuate”.  RK suggested that students could be used to act in this capacity and it was agreed that TF/RH would speak to Pat Allen in the Students Union to investigate this possibility.

FC to let JT have residential fire alarm report.

RAH queried how the Head of Department mandatory training was progressing.  It was confirmed that an e-mail was circulated with a link to Professional Development and that sessions were running.  The Vice Chancellor had asked to be notified if any HoD’s do not respond and then she will send out another e-mail.
	TF/RH

FC



	9.
	Date of next meeting

9.30am 1st February 2007 – 11 Holywell meeting room.
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